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Select Committee on the Proposal to Develop Rosehill Racecourse 
Supplementary Questions – Mr William Murphy, Deputy Secretary Strategic Projects 

QUESTION 1 
When and how did you tell Steve McMahon that the Unsolicited Proposal Process should be 
used at Rosehill? 

ANSWER 
Mr McMahon gave sufficient detail of the Australian Turf Club’s proposal at the meeting of 8 November 
2023 for Investment NSW representative, Mr Rowan Fisher, to advise him of the Unsolicited Proposals 
process. 

QUESTION 2 
Are there any minutes/records of your meeting with Steve McMahon on 8 November? Can you 
supply these to the Committee please? 

ANSWER 
The minutes of the 8 November 2023 meeting were provided in response to the Standing Order 52 
‘Racecourse housing development proposals’ of 13 March 2024. 

QUESTION 3 
Are you confident the minutes of the Cabinet Office meeting with two representatives of Racing 
NSW on 17 November 2023 are accurate? 

ANSWER 

Yes. 

QUESTION 4 
At the meeting in (3) above, did you conclude that Racing NSW was informing you of its various 
policy positions in relation to the sale of Rosehill and the issues arising therein? 

ANSWER 

The Cabinet Office representatives noted comments from Racing NSW representatives on a number of 
matters as reflected in the meeting minutes. 
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